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UNOFFICIAL 
STATE FIRE COMMISSION MEETING 

THE INN AT CHARLES TOWN, WV 
APRIL 15, 2011 

 
 The official business meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM by Chairman Bob 
Sullivan.   
  
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  
 Bob Sullivan, Chairman    Michael Butcher 

Dale L. Clayton    Larry Goodwin 
Grant Gunnoe    Randy James    

 Robert S. Miller    Doug Mongold    
 Ted A. Shriver    Carl Sizemore 

Virgil White           
  
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: 
 Thomas Keefer    Rick Scott     
             
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 Commissioner Mongold made a motion to accept the minutes as read of the 
February 11, 2011 meeting. Commissioner Miller seconded the motion.  The ayes and 
nays having been taken on a voice vote, the motion passed. 
  
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS 
 Mark Doty, WVU-FSE   Lanny Adkins, WVU-FSE 

Mike Freeman, RESA 7   David Plume, RESA 8 
Ron Bateman, ISO    Bob Glunt, ISO   

 Phillip Leitma, ISO    Ben Roy, NFPA     
 Corey Roblee, ICC    Scott Coyle, WVCOA 
 John Dich, WVCOA    Mike Monaghan, WVCOA 
 Paul Linger, IAEI    Jack Jamison, Jr., IAEI 
 James Watson, Independent Fire Company 
 Edwin Smith, Independent Fire Company 
 Michael Athey, Shepherdstown Fire Department 
 Douglas Pittinger, Jefferson County Emergency Services Agency 
 Ron Watson, Harrison County Commission 
 Michael D. Morrison, Cottageville VFD 
 Greg Saull, Cottageville VFD 
 Terry Drennen, Ravenswood FD 
 Glenn Whittington, WV Firemen’s Association 
  
STAFF PRESENT: 
 Sterling Lewis, Jr., State Fire Marshal Nancy Olson, Secretary 
 Debbie Hudson, Secretary   Anthony Carrico, Deputy Fire Marshal
 Joe Leake, Deputy Fire Marshal  Reed Cook, Deputy Fire Marshal  
 George Harms, Asst. Fire Marshal Bobby Light, Asst. Fire Marshal 
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COMMENTS  
 Glenn Whittington, WV Firemen’s Association. Stated he wanted to address the 
issue of emergency vehicle permits being suspended.  He wanted to know if it was only 
new requests that were suspended and not the ones that have been issued in the past.  
Fire Marshal Lewis stated that was correct.  Mr. Whittington stated he would like to 
know what the time frame was to start issuing them again.  Fire Marshal Lewis stated 
there is no set date but he was hoping that by August, the new administrative policy 
would be ready and the new paperwork would be ready to go back to issuing the 
permits. Mr. Whittington wanted to know if there was any way some people with good 
driving records could get an emergency vehicle permit. Fire Marshal Lewis stated that 
insurance is going to go out of sight if there is not any risk management.  Discussion 
followed.   
 
 David Plume, RESA 8 Training – Mr. Plume stated on behalf of RESA 8 and all 
the fire departments in the area, they wanted to thank the Fire Commission for holding a 
meeting in their area.    
  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 Opinion from Counsel regarding Junior Firefighters – Fire Marshal Lewis stated 
that Assistant Attorney General Stacy DeLong gave a written report of a discussion they 
had regarding children under 18 years of age entering a burning building under certain 
conditions.  She feels that it is a tremendous liability on the fire department that allows 
this and it would be a great liability on the instructors that allow it.  She also understands 
that not allowing junior firefighters to enter into a burning building does hinder 
recruitment and retention because that is what junior firefighters want to do. They want 
to fight fire.  She stated that parental permission means nothing and advises fire 
departments make sure they have insurance coverage and they would be covered in 
case of an incident.  Ms. DeLong will meet with counsel for the Department of Education 
regarding this and will report back to the Fire Commission at a later date. 
 
 
 Fire Code Changes submitted by Charleston Fire Department – Commissioner 
Gunnoe stated he was advised that Fire Marshal Lewis will write a letter to the 
Charleston Fire Department regarding these changes can be made at the local level 
and would have to be done through city ordinance and city council. 
 
 Complaint regarding Ronceverte Fire Department – Counsel for Casey Morgan 
and Ronceverte Fire Department, Mr. Mark Moreland, was contacted by phone to 
participate in the discussion.  A hearing date of April 25th at 9:30 AM was set.   
 
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated this hearing was scheduled because of a convicted 
felon on a fire department.  The fire department has sent the same name three times to 
City Council for Fire Chief of the fire department.  The name sent is a convicted felon.  
 
 On Monday, April 18th, a cease and desist order was given to the fire department 
from the Fire Marshal’s Office. They are not running fire calls.   
 
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated that Deputy Fire Marshal Cook has removed by letter 
and/or phone calls approximately 27 convicted felons to date on fire departments. 
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 Request from Joe Spray II, regarding inactive member being an officer in fire 
department – New information was received regarding an active or inactive firefighter 
and that Mr. Spray didn’t meet the 25% of calls. The rule is vague and doesn’t address 
this issue.  The Fire Marshal’s Office has spoken with Mr. Spray and he is okay with the 
explanation of the fire department bylaws.   
 
 Run area for Hookersville-Muddlety VFD – Fire Marshal Lewis stated the fire 
department would be ceasing to be a fire department due to lack of manpower.  The 
911 Center and County Commission have reverted back to the area that was covered 
prior to the establishment of the fire department. He stated it was staff’s 
recommendation that the Fire Commission accept those boundary changes. 
Commissioner White made motion to accept staff’s recommendation.  Commissioner 
Goodwin seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was called for. Commissioners voting for 
the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, 
Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. 
Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 
 Fire Department Evaluations of Washington Lands VFD, McMechen VFD, Big 
Otter VFD, Baisden VFD, Matewan VFD, Wharncliffe VFD and Big Wheeling Creek 
VFD – Fire Marshal Lewis stated that Washington Lands VFD, McMechen VFD, Big 
Otter VFD and Baisden have obtained a level to be recertified. Commissioner Mongold 
made a motion to accept the evaluations of these fire departments for recertification. 
Commissioner Miller seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was called for. Commissioners 
voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, 
Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were 
Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
  
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated that Matewan VFD and Wharncliffe VFD have been 
evaluated and reevaluated and failed to come up to the level of approval needed for 
recertification.  Staff is recommending a probation period of 60 days for equipment and 
180 days for training. A hearing will need to be scheduled. Commissioner Butcher made 
motion to accept staff’s recommendation.  Commissioner Sizemore seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call vote called for.  Commissioners voting for the motion were 
Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, 
Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  
Motion passed.  Fire Marshal Lewis stated it is staff’s recommendation to have 
Matewan VFD at 11:00 AM on 4/25/2011 and Wharncliffe at 12:00 Noon on 4/25/2011. 
 

Fire Marshal Lewis stated in reference to Big Wheeling Creek VFD, Marshall 
County, this is their second offense of noncompliance of any type of workers 
compensation or insurance for their members.  After numerous attempts to contact any 
members of the fire department, counsel made a contact.  They would not accept 
registered mail.  They are not running any fire calls.  He stated staff’s recommendation 
would be a public hearing for withdrawing recognition.  Commissioner Clayton made a 
motion to accept staff’s recommendation.  Commissioner Sizemore seconded the 
motion.  Roll call vote was called for.  Commissioners voting for the motion were 
Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, 
Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  
Motion passed. This hearing will be scheduled for 4/25/2011 at 2:00 PM.  It will not be 
mandatory for them to appear. 
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 Haz Mat Awareness Course meeting OSHA requirements – Commissioner 
James stated that it was a refresher course and the Training Committee did not think it 
was necessary to adopt because it is an OSHA requirement and the fire service uses 
mainly NFPA Standards. Commissioner James made a motion to not adopt the Haz Mat 
Awareness Course as submitted.  Commissioner Miller seconded the motion. The ayes 
and nays having been taken on a voice vote, the motion passed. 
   
 Marcellus Shale Fires – A lengthy discussion was held in committee meetings.  
Fire Marshal Lewis stated that Tom Hart sent a letter of inquiry asking what training was 
available for first responders to respond to gas well fires, i.e. Marcellus Shale, etc.  After 
researching this, it was found that only propane training was offered which is not 
completely different but there are different approaches.  Commissioner James stated 
that Mark Doty of WVU and Mike Freeman, RESA 7, stated detailed future training may 
be developed for natural gas incidences.  Discussion followed. 
 
 Applications for Fire Officer I and II – Commissioner Sizemore stated the 
committee met.  The list of applicants for Fire Officer I and II is attached to these 
minutes.  Commissioner Mongold made a motion to accept the committee’s report for 
applications for Fire Officer I.  Commissioner Miller seconded the motion.  
Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, 
Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  
Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed 
 
 Commissioner White made a motion to accept the committee’s report for 
applications for Fire Officer II.  Commissioner Butcher seconded the motion. 
Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, 
Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  
Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 
 Compliance with NFPA Standards concerning prerequisites for all Fire Officer 
courses, Firefighter 2 to be added – Commissioner James stated that due to an 
oversight to comply with standards that Firefighter II is a prerequisite for Fire Officer 
courses and to correct the NFPA Standards, this course must be added.  Commissioner 
James made a motion to add the Firefighter II as a prerequisite to all Fire Officer 
courses.  Commissioner Gunnoe seconded the motion.  Roll call vote called for.  
Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, 
Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  
Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 
 Structural Collapse Training Class presented by RRT/State Fire Marshal – This 
course was requested to be proprietary. Commissioner James stated that WVU and the 
RRT Teams, and Task Force Urban Search and Rescue, are going to meet and discuss 
as to who can teach the course.  Commissioner James made a motion that the 
Structural Collapse Class be proprietary to WV Task Force One RRT Urban Search and 
Rescue Program.  Commissioner White seconded the motion. Commissioners voting for 
the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, 
Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. 
Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
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 Approval of Additional Location for Parker Training Services for Home Inspectors 
– Commissioner Shriver stated the committee discussed this subject and it was decided 
that approval is not required for an additional location.   
 
 Approval of request from Dominion Hope Gas to provide training – Commissioner 
Shriver stated the committee had a presentation from Ben Williamson for Dominion 
Hope Gas.  They are offering 3 courses for continuing education credits for the Building 
Code Officials as well as the inspectors.  Commissioner Shriver made a motion to 
accept them as a course provider for providing the continuing education.  Commissioner 
Butcher seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was called for. Commissioners voting for 
the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, 
Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. 
Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 

Sprinkler requirements for nightclubs-time frame – Fire Marshal Lewis stated that 
NFPA has a standard for sprinklers installed in nightclubs.  It is staff’s recommendation 
after reviewing the standard, to allow five (5) years from date of adoption before 
applying this code.  Commissioner Shriver made the motion.  Commissioner White 
seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was called for.  Commissioners voting for the 
motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, 
Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. 
Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed.  
 
 Support for the adoption of 2009 International Energy Conservation Code – 
Commissioner Shriver stated this subject was brought before the Fire Commission at 
the last meeting and discussed in the committee meeting.  Commissioner Shriver made 
a motion to request the Fire Commission to reaffirm their position that the 2009 
International Energy Code be adopted.  Commissioner Sizemore seconded the motion.  
Roll call vote was called for.  Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners 
Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, 
Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion 
passed 
 
 Approval of an online EMS Haz Mat Awareness course for use by firefighters – 
Fire Marshal Lewis stated that some fire departments have requested to use an online 
program that has been approved by the State Office of Emergency Medical Services 
that they use as a refresher for their annual recertification.  The question has been 
asked as to whether they may use this online refresher course as a Haz Mat Training 
for firefighters.  Discussion followed.  Fire Marshal Lewis stated it is staff’s 
recommendation that the Fire Commission take no action.  The program is available 
and fire departments can use it for an in-house refresher if they want but it is not 
required. 
 
 Approval of two forms submitted by RESA for use by firefighters requesting 
equivalency for courses completed in other jurisdictions – Commissioner James stated 
the forms were submitted by RESA.  The forms are to be used if a firefighter comes in 
from another state and needs to know how to apply in West Virginia for credit of courses 
taken elsewhere.  There are two forms, one is called Firefighter Equivalency Application 
and the other is Verification of Firefighter Training.  Commission James made a motion 
to accept these forms.  Commissioner Goodwin seconded the motion.  The ayes and 
nays having been taken on a voice vote, the motion passed. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 Review of NIOSH Report on Investigation of Death of Donnie Adkins – Chairman 
Sullivan stated this report was discussed during committee meetings.  Fire Marshal 
Lewis stated there were two issues in the report that staff did not agree with.  One issue 
was that NIOSH questioned the apparel the deceased was wearing.  He felt he was in 
adequate swift water apparel.  The other issue was a question by NIOSH of the boat 
commander’s risk assessment.  They had already made four rescues and brought 15 
people out and they were making their last trip in and something hit the motor which 
threw the boat out of control.   
 
 Reallocation of Bridgeport Volunteer Fire Department’s first due area – Ron 
Watson, Harrison County Commission, requested to withdraw from New Business for 
any action to reallocation or divide up the first due area for the fire department.  He 
stated there is a lot of questions regarding the home rule and whether the fire fee is 
legal. Discussion followed.  Chairman Sullivan stated there is no issue at this time.  
 
 Boundary Dispute between Maysville VFD and Petersburg VFD, Grant County – 
Deputy Tony Carrico stated he and Fire Marshal Lewis traveled to Grant County to 
resolve the issue between two fire departments there.  When they left, they thought the 
issue was resolved.  Now, the County Commission have officially requested that the 
areas be reevaluated.    A map was received from the county, however, there was no 
scale.  Therefore, they could not evaluate areas without a scale and they have 
requested new maps with scale to be sent to the Fire Marshal’s Office. 
 
 Approval of continuing education course by ProStar Academy/Inspection 
Technology Institute – Commissioner Shriver stated he would like to make a motion for 
approval of the ProStar Academy as a course provider for the home inspectors.  
Commissioner Miller seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote was called for.  
Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, 
Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  
Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 
 Chairman Sullivan appointed a new Committee called Fire Department Services 
to coordinate the efforts of staff’s development of a new division.  He appointed 
Commissioner Butcher as Chairman of the committee along with Commissioner 
Mongold and Commissioner Gunnoe.  They will be addressing issues such as health & 
safety, risk management for fire departments, evaluating current professional standards 
and suggestions for workers compensation.   
 
 Commissioner Gunnoe stated he and Commissioner Sizemore met with a local 
individual who wanted to be here today but due to a serious illness in the family, he 
wasn’t able to.  He works with local county government now as an emergency services 
fire coordinator and he is involved in that field.  He is looking for some assistance from 
the Fire Commission. He was with a local municipality as a fire marshal for 20 years or 
so and now he is working with county government and they are paying him and they 
have adopted the State Fire Code but they are wanting him to be able to go out and do 
some code enforcement with all the new growth that is going on in the area.  He can’t 
find any way that he can actually do that since he’s not with a volunteer fire department. 
He doesn’t know how to get the authority to do code enforcement.  He would like to see 
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if the Fire Commission or Fire Marshal can help him.  Commissioner Gunnoe requested 
staff to look into this situation.   
 
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated the office has worked with him, researched the code 
and there is nothing in the code that allows the Fire Marshal’s Office to grant his 
request.  He stated they will continue to work on this situation. 
  
 Commissioner Shriver stated at the last meeting, they were presented with a 
proclamation from the International Code Council Foundation requesting the Fire 
Commission proclaim the month of May be National Safety Month.  Commissioner 
Shriver made a motion that the Fire Commission accept the proclamation.  
Commissioner Mongold seconded the motion.  The ayes and nays having been taken 
on a voice vote, the motion passed. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 All correspondence was in reference to Harrison County and Bridgeport VFD. 
  
STAFF REPORTS 
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated his report has been completed through Old and New 
Business.   
  
AGENCY REPORTS 
 Technical and Adult Training, Vo-Tech, David Plume, RESA 8, Public Service 
Training.   He stated that Mr. Hicks stated they had met with their attorney regarding live 
burns with junior firefighters.  Mr. Hicks wanted to state the Department of Education’s 
point of view is that the issue is not entering a burning building in response to an 
emergency call.  The issue is being able to view live burn training to get certification as 
Firefighter 1.  Mike Freeman has done some research on some of the issues with gas 
wells and also on fire investigation curriculum.  They are very busy with training. 
    
 Training, WVU-FSE, Mr. Mark Doty stated they had a seminar with 94 
participants.   The National Fire Academy Weekend is scheduled for October 8 & 9.  
This is open to any firefighter.  This is on their website.  The Junior Firefighter Camp is 
scheduled for June 25-30.  They have had more pre-registration than ever before. They 
hope to unveil some new props and mobile compliance base equipment at the Junior 
Firefighter Camp.   
   
 Insurance Services Office (ISO), Mr. Ron Bateman introduced Mr. Phil Leitma, 
senior field rep who works the Eastern Panhandle area and Bob Glunt, senior field rep 
for Pennsylvania.  Commissioner James asked about the new Field Survey and if it was 
released yet.  Mr. Bateman stated, “no, it has not”.  It probably won’t be out until the end 
of the year. Commissioner James asked about the required manpower on first due out 
increasing?  It is still in draft form but they think it will stay at 4.   
 
 Fire Marshal Lewis stated he had heard two concerns:  (1) ISO has already 
submitted new ratings.  They stated it was not true.  (2) That the radius might change to 
6 instead of 5.  Mr. Bateman stated as far as he knows it went to 6 just for West 
Virginia.  They stated after the final draft is released, they will be putting on seminars. 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Training Committee. Commissioner James stated the committee met on April 

14, 2011.  A copy of the minutes of the committee meeting is attached to these minutes. 
 
 FD Standards Evaluation,  Commissioner Sizemore stated he had received 
quite a few applications for Fire Officer I.  A list is attached to these minutes.  
Commissioner Sizemore made a motion to approve this list.  Commissioner White 
seconded the motion.  Roll call vote called for.  Commissioners voting for the motion 
were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, 
Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. 
Scott.  Motion passed. 
 
 Commissioner Mongold made a motion to approve the list of applications for Fire 
Officer II.  Commissioner Miller seconded the motion.  Roll call vote called for.  
Commissioners voting for the motion were Commissioners Butcher, Clayton, Goodwin, 
Gunnoe, James, Miller, Mongold, Shriver, Sizemore, Sullivan and White.  
Commissioners absent were Mr. Keefer and Mr. Scott.  Motion passed. 
 

Recruitment and Retention Committee, Commissioner Mongold stated he 
received a phone call from Bradley Prosperity VFD regarding 1-800-FIRELINE.  They 
will meet and it is a phone system that will give contact information regarding the fire 
departments in the caller’s area.  Fire Marshal Lewis stated an Assistant Fire Marshal 
would like to participate with this program and he will get the information to 
Commissioner Mongold.   

 
Special Issues Committee, Commissioner Goodwin stated the committee met. 

There is nothing to report. 
 

Procedures and Development Committee, Commissioner Clayton. No report. 
 
Public Education Committee, Commissioner Clayton stated he had no report, 

however, Deputy Fire Marshal Carrico stated there is a new way to search for 
information on the website.  There is a searchable database that can be searched by 
various fields for fire departments and also for electrician licensee search.   

 
 Legislative Committee, Commissioner Gunnoe stated they met on April 14th. 
There was general discussion about legislation that was passed in the recent session.  
He reported on legislation passed that affects career fire departments.   
 
 Fire Marshal Lewis reported on the workers comp issues that were passed 
during the Legislative session in regards to funding of approximately $5 million dollars to 
help out the workers comp situation.   
 

Home Inspectors, Building Code Officials, Building and Fire Code Committees,  
Commissioner Shriver stated the committee met on April 14th and discussed the request 
from the City of Charleston and the support of the 2009 International Energy Code. 
They also discussed the proclamation from the International Code Council in regards to 
Building Safety Month for May.  They also discussed the ProStar Academy for their 
class for home inspectors as well as the Dominion Hope Class for continuing education 
to the building code officials and home inspectors.   
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The committee discussed the 2012 codes and when they would be published 
and when the Fire Commission could begin adoption of these codes.   

 
He also stated there would be a side by side live burn at the Public Safety Expo 

in Charleston on May 18-20. 
 

TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING  
 The next Fire Commission Meeting is scheduled for June 10, 2011, at the 
Comfort Inn, Summersville, WV.  The meeting will commence at 9:00 AM.   
 
 Committee meetings will start at 10:00 AM on June 9, 2011.   
 
GOOD OF THE ORDER 
 Fire Marshal Lewis requested prayers for the wife of an employee of the Fire 
Marshal’s Office, Kathy Oliver, wife of John Oliver, Assistant Fire Marshal, Inspection 
Division, Wheeling, WV, is extremely ill. 
 
 Deputy Fire Marshal Carrico introduced a new employee in his division, Assistant 
Fire Marshal George Harms, came on board March 1st.   
 
 Effective May 1st, Tony Carrico will become Chief Deputy Fire Marshal.    
   
ADJOURN 
 Commissioner Mongold made a motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Goodwin 
seconded the motion.  The ayes and nays having been taken on a voice vote, the 
motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
_____________________ 
Sterling Lewis, Jr. 
State Fire Marshal 
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Minutes 

WV Fire Commission 
Training Committee Meeting 
April 14, 2011, Charles Town 

 
     Meeting was called to order at 1340 hours at The Inn at Charles Town.  There were six 
Commissioners and sixteen participants.  Chairman James distributed the agenda with 
attachments. 
     The forms, “Firefighter Equivalency” and “Verification of Firefighter Training” were discussed.  
When in operation, the newly formed Fire Department Division of the State Fire Marshal’s Office 
will receive the completed forms and verify their authenticity.  These forms will be made 
available online.  After approval, the Fire Marshal will contact the appropriate RESA for 
issuance of certificates. 
     Discussion on the “HazMat Awareness Refresher” course resulted in a “do not adopt” vote 
by the members of the Training Committee.   
     Mark Doty of West Virginia Fire Service Extension and Mike Freeman of RESA 7 detailed 
future training that may be developed for natural gas incidents. 
     New curriculum, “Ethanol, Response Consideration” was discussed.  The Committee 
determined that this course did not fall under the core curriculum criteria.  And, while an 
important course, the Fire Commission approval is not required. 
     RESA submitted new curriculum.  While NFPA 1670 rescue courses are for the department 
size training, these new courses are geared to NFPA 1006 for the individual.  This latest set of 
courses takes awareness, operations, and technical levels and combines them into two levels.  
Level 1 is not tested, but Level 2 is tested.  The first course “Rescue Core Prerequisites” is a 
forty (40) hour course and is prerequisite to all the following:   
 Trench Collapse  Level 1  20 hours 
 Trench Collapse  Level 2  32 hours 
 Rope Rescue   Level 1  20 hours 
 Rope Rescue   Level 2  20 hours 
 Confined Space  Level 1  20 hours 
 Confined Space  Level 2  20 hours 
 Swift  Water   Level 1  24 hours 
 Swift Water   Level 2  18 hours 
West Virginia Fire Service Extension will review the newly submitted curriculum and report to 
the Training Committee.  The curriculum will be placed on the next Training Committee agenda 
for June 9 and full Commission Meeting on June 10. 
     The Fire Marshals’ Office requested to be removed as proprietary sponsor of Fire 
Investigation, Levels 1, 2, and 3.  The Marshals’ Office will compile a list of instructors they feel 
qualified and make the list available to the education partners. 
       Lanny Adkins and Mark Doty of West Virginia Fire Service Extension presented reports.  
They will elaborate when the give their reports to the full Commission on Friday. 
     The Benwood Volunteer Fire Company asked about a computer-based learning system 
available through “Action Training Systems”.  An outline was distributed to the Committee.  This 
will be placed on the agenda for the June 9 Training Committee and full Commission of June 
10. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1530 hours. 
 

 
 
 



 11

 
FIRE OFFICER I EQUIVALENCY APPLICATIONS APPROVED 

Robert A. Kirk, Terra Alta VFD   Patrick A. Higginbotham, Institute VFD 
Brian Craft, Institute VFD    Bradley R. Scott, Malden VFD 
Jeffrey A. Minner, Pond Creek VFD  Brad Hartley, Lubeck VFD 
Dale Petry, Kanawha Co. OES   Christopher B. Harris, Bridgeport VFD 
Stephen M. Samples, So. Chas FD   John Taylor III, So. Chas FD 
Edward E. Moore II, Charleston FD   Keith D. Witters, Charleston FD 
Brian K. Stiltner, Charleston FD   Jimmy D. Sadler, Charleston FD 
Erik Dailey, Charleston FD    Brandon C. Miller, Charleston FD 
Richard Parsons, Charleston FD   Timothy A. Hartwell, Charleston FD 
Michael R. Robinson, Charleston FD  Robert A. Sloan II, Charleston FD 
Katherine R. Berg, Charleston FD   Robert S. Sharp, Charleston FD 
Jeffrey P. Showalter, Charleston FD  Bradley Hackworth, Charleston FD 
William P. Coles, Charleston FD   David Hodges, Charleston FD 
Charles Overstreet, Charleston FD   Brandon James, Charleston FD 
Wesley Smith, Charleston FD   Joel Wooten, Charleston FD 
Lydia Pottorf, Charleston FD   Johnny Droddy, Charleston FD 
James O. Gainer II, Charleston FD   Alisha Samples, Charleston FD 
Trevor J. Dysart, Charleston FD   Darin Virag, Charleston FD 
Greg Morris, Charleston FD    Jesse F. Dunbar, Jr., Charleston FD 
Owen Hawk II, Charleston FD   Bruce Gentry, Charleston FD 
Robert Mace, Charleston FD   Shane M. McComas, Charleston FD 
Rick Cottrell, Charleston FD   Homer Clark, Charleston FD 
Kenneth E. Tyree, Jr., Charleston FD  Michael S. Shaffer, Charleston FD 
  

FIRE OFFICER II EQUIVALENCY APPLICATIONS APPROVED 
William White, Rand VFD    Christopher B. Harris, Bridgeport FD 
Brad Hartley, Lubeck VFD    Stephen M. Samples, So. Chas FD 
John Taylor III, So. Chas FD   Robert S. Sharp, Charleston FD 
Jeffrey P. Showalter, Charleston FD  Brian G. Evans, Charleston FD 
Robert A. Sloan II, Charleston FD   Owen Hawk II, Charleston FD 
Trevor J. Dysart, Charleston FD   Charles Overstreet, Charleston FD 
Bruce Gentry, Charleston FD   Darin Virag, Charleston FD 
Robert L. Smith, Charleston FD   Jesse F. Dunbar, Jr., Charleston FD 
William C. Jones, Charleston FD   Kenneth E. Tyree, Jr., Charleston FD 
Michael S. Shaffer, Charleston FD 


